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Protecting What Matters
A free presentation brought to you by the South Coastal Watershed Network

With Sharon Wason, Massachusetts Audubon

And Deborah Lenahan, NSRWA

April 8, 2003  9:00 to 11:30 am

South Shore Natural Science Center in Norwell

Massachusetts continues to lose 40 acres per day to development. In the third edition of “Losing Ground,” research by Mass Audubon shows trends toward large house, large lot development statewide with habitat loss greatest in southeastern Massachusetts, Cape Cod and the I-495 corridor. As residential development continues to consume forest and agricultural land in ecologically sensitive areas, over 202,000 acres were visibly converted to new development statewide between 1985 and 1999, equal to the entire land area bounded by Routes 128 and 95, north to Lynn and south to Quincy.  Similar land use changes are occurring in the North and South Rivers Watershed.  In the last 25 years, over 11,000 acres of land has been developed within the 10 communities that drain to the North and South Rivers.  This area is equivalent to an area roughly the size of the Town of Scituate.

If we are to protect remaining open space resources we need to prioritize how to Protect What Matters in our towns, the region and throughout the State.  Join us to hear about two recent reports that outline the problem of with the loss of land and how we can help Protect What Matters.

Guest Speakers:  Sharon Wason who works for the Massachusetts Audubon as the Southeast Regional Advocacy Coordinator, will give a presentation of the recently released Mass Audubon report, Losing Ground: At What Cost?  The “Losing Ground” presentation documents trends in land converted to development and recommends actions local communities can take to grow smarter.  Deborah Lenahan, Director of GIS for the NSRWA, will present “Protecting What Matters,” a recent study undertaken by the NSRWA to prioritize land protection along the North River Corridor.

Registration: There is no charge to attend this presentation, but space is limited. To register (or for more information), please visit http://www.nsrwa.org/greencommunities.html or contact Wendy Garpow at 781-659-8168 or wendy@nsrwa.org
Directions:  From Route 3 -- Take exit 13 (Hanover Mall/Norwell).  At end of exit ramp, turn NORTH onto Route 53. At first traffic light, turn right on Route 123 (Main Street).  Take first left onto Jacobs Lane (just past the pond).  The South Shore Natural Science Center is about 1/4 mile on your right. 

This presentation is part of the 2004 Green Communities Speaker Series, which is brought to you by the South Coastal Watershed Network.  We are an informal group of citizens, local officials, nonprofit organizations, and government agencies that work together to protect our region’s water resources.  The SCWNetwork is coordinated by the Massachusetts Bays National Estuary Program, the North & South Rivers Watershed Association, and the MA Office of Coastal Zone Management, who have also sponsored the series.
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